
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE (April 5, 2022) - Repairs to the Saw Mill Run Boulevard Bridge are 
expected to be complete by the end of May barring any unforeseen issues. 
 
The 1,052-foot span, which carries buses and light rail vehicles over Saw Mill Run Boulevard in 
Pittsburgh's Mt. Washington neighborhood, has been closed since February 4, when the bridge 
unexpectedly shifted after water in the concrete support structure froze during a winter storm. 
 
Crews have installed temporary supports, and are readying the bridge for new anchor bolts, rail 
joints, and bearings to be installed next week.  
 
Port Authority continues to operate a rail shuttle between Overbrook Junction and Potomac 
Station and a bus shuttle between Potomac Station and Station Square. The frequency of the 
shuttles is dependent upon employee availability. 
 
For more information about service issues, Port Authority's Customer Service team is 
available from 6 a.m. to 7 p.m. on weekdays and 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on weekends and holidays 
by calling 412-442-2000, on Twitter @pghtransitcare or via live chat at www.PortAuthority.org. 
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